
Stephen P. St. Cyr & Associates 
17 Sky Oaks Drive 
Biddeford, Me. 04005 
207-423-0215 
stephenpstcyr@yahoo.com 

Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N. H. 03301-2429 

Re: Bedford Waste Services Corp. 

July 2, 2020 

Petition for Approval of MCSB Change in Terms Agreement 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Consistent with the Commission's pandemic-related directive, Bedford Waste 
Services Corp. ("Bedford" or "Company") is making this filing in electronic form only. 
Attached is the Petition for Approval of Change in Terms Agreement. The filing 
includes the petition, direct testimony and financing schedules. A copy of the filing has 
been provided to the Office of Consumer Advocate. 

Bedford respectfully requests approval to enter into the Change in Terms 
Agreement, whereby the interest rate will be lowered from 4.75% to 3.95%, resulting in 
lower monthly debt service payments, improved cash flow and improved earnings. 

If you, the Staff and/or the Commissioners have any questions, comments, or 
need additional information, please contact me directly at 207-423-0215. 

Sincerely, 

~-t- \>. {,.\.~ 
Stephen P. St. Cyr 


